Museum Hours

The museum is gearing
up to open for the season
on Saturday, May 4th.
You must stop in to see
our new exhibits!

Archives Hours

Researchers: Please use

Robinson entry on the
west side of the building.
Archivists are available to
assist researchers from 9
a.m. to Noon and 1 to 4
p-m. on Thursdays or by

appointment.
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Granville Historical Society
Issues Reprint of a Popular Title

Ellen Hayes” “Wild Turkeys and Tallow Candles: Growing Up in Granville Before the Civil
War” was first published in 1920. Hayes had been a professor of Astronomy and Applied
Mathematics at Wellesley College. Hayes’ dedication includes words that motivated her
to write this charming reminiscence of life in Granville in the mid-1800s: “That the future
may be linked with the past.” And in keeping with its mission of linking the past of our
pleasant village to the present, the Granville Historical Society now has reprinted and
once again made the book available for sale.

An early reviewer of the book wrote, “Wild Turkeys and Tallow Candles” describes in a

wonderfully delightful manner the stories common to the nineteenth century village cul-
ture of Granville.” An example of that delightful manner which stood out to this reviewer
is Hayes’ description of the landscape of Raccoon Creek between 1850 and 1860: “One
will search far to find any valley that surpassed in winning loveliness that of the Raccoon
as viewed from one of those southern spurs of the Welsh Hills. ... Often the soft shim-
mering mist hung over the creek and out of its blue-grey would come the mournful notes
of a wild dove. ...| know of no other place where | would rather | had been turned loose
to live and grow. Through the loveliness of that valley | believed the wide world was love-
ly, and in its shelter | was prepared to regard the whole earth as home and all the dwell-
ers in the earth as my kinfolk.”

The book is charming yet realistic; nostalgic but never maudlin.
The challenges and rewards of a hearty pioneer existence in the

early days of Granville are captured in readily accessible prose. & ,fg; £ 4
It's a perfect read for those who want to learn more about the e = “"""‘”ug‘,ﬁ?
early days of our village as well as a great gift. It’s available at a o
purchase price of $10 by calling the Granville Historical Society at E T\“O\i‘x(\\':'.lxs i
740-587-3951 or by visiting the Society’s website: S N.H'"
https://www .granvillehistory.org/store/wild-turkeys-and-tallow-candles o

By Wayne Piper

Museum Seeks New Hosts
for 2019 Season

The Granville Historical Society is seeking
new museum host volunteers as we pre-
pare to open our doors for the 2019 sea-
son. Please contact Chuck Peterson at
/\p‘;@ capgvill@roadrunner.com if
(ZE Y you are interested or, better
yet, join the party on the
28th for a quick explanation
of our needs and goals.

Volunteer Appreciation Party

It takes many volunteers to keep
this organization running smooth-
ly. With that said the board of
managers will be hosting a volun-
teer appreciation party on April
28th from 4 - 5:30 p. m. in the Robinson Research
Center. If you have been a volunteer, or would like
to learn about how to become a volunteer, this is a
party for you. We hope you consider joining us for
a few treats and a glass or two of wine.
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